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Solar Eclipse at AHSLC Was 

a Memorable Experience By DG Val Grant 

Great place, great weather, great people, a few scientists, and an epic event! 

The Solar Eclipse was the highlight of the summer at the Allen H Stewart 

Lions Camp. 124+ visitors enjoyed viewing the Eclipse at the AHSLC. Guests 

started arriving on the Wednesday before the Eclipse. The first group included 

28 students and their instructor from Sam Houston University. Thursday 

marked the arrival of Don Bruns and his wife from Florida. Don started 

planning his experiment, The Einstein Theory-100 years later, 18 months ago. 

He planned to come to the camp in May of 2016. The Einstein Theory was an 

experiment involving the movement of the stars during an eclipse. Other 

campers included Michael Pierce, UW instructor, and students, TIME 

magazine reporter interviewing a 5-time women space shuttle astronaut, and a 

team of photographers from IMAX. They had professional photographers spread across the USA every 70 

miles along the center path of the Eclipse. They are producing an Eclipse documentary which will be airing in 

2019. 

All in all it was a great experience with perfect weather and conditions, as well as great food and 

conversations. The scientists, photographers, and instructors believed they gathered great data. This was a 

wonderful opportunity for the AHSLC to earn extra income and national recognition. Kudos to Camp Director, 

Gary Hazen , his wife Mickey and the 8 Lions volunteers whose hard work and hospitality made this such a 

successful and memorable experience at our Lions of Wyoming Camp. 

 

See ECLIPSE, 2 

Volunteers include 

Val Grant, Mickie 

Hazen, Gary Hazen, 

Craig Thompson, 

Analyn Reader, 

Diane Lyons, Billie 

Jo Santee, Dee 

Welsch, kitchen 

assistant Wess, and 

Bob Lyons. 



We Serve Wyoming   Fall 2017  ǒ  2 

ROAR!  

 

Greetings fellow Lions, 

Fall is indeed upon us as our Centennial Year of Lions continues. I have started 

visiting clubs and have been welcomed warmly. It is great to see everyone engaged 

in new projects and fund raisers for the new year. Just a quick reminder to please do 

not hesitate to call or contact me if I can help your clubs in any way. I also look 

forward to attending your special events. We again have 6 $100 grants available for 

club community service projects. 

At International Convention, it was announced that Diabetes Awareness will now be one of our Service Projects as 

well as Sight Preservation. Bonnie Harrison has been appointed as our new Global Service Team Leader. Bonnie would 

be happy to assist you with coordinating your new service projects. Please keep this in mind when planning your 

projects for the year. Also, remember that the Allen H Stewart Lions Camp is our Districtôs Signature Project. The 

camp is looking great and has been very busy. Thanks to all of you for your donations and volunteer work for the camp. 

With your continued support, we can continue to maintain and improve the camp. 

Our District membership goal is still +1 for the year. We are asking all clubs to grow their club by at least 1 member 

each year. 

Remember to save the date: JUNE 1-3 for the State Convention in Laramie. We will be starting a new annual 

convention fund raiser at this convention. It will be a Silent and Live Auction with cocktails and hors dôoeuvres on 

Friday night. All proceeds will go to the AHSLC. We are asking each Lions club to donate 3 auction items. We are 

hoping to gain greater community awareness and support from each town where our conventions are held. This will 

also be a great opportunity for our clubs to work together on a statewide fundraiser. 

I look forward to seeing many more of you as the year continues. And remember: THERE IS ACTION IN WE 

SERVE! 

District Governor Val Launches Into Her Year 
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More Eclipse Watching 

in Pictures 


